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Professional Development

September 18, 2009 public release of NCLB-KCCT Data, September 23, 2009 NCLB-KCCT data released to the public.  September 23, 2009 faculty and staff will meet to analyze NCLB-KCCT data.  Faculty and staff will review the data and identify academic areas of strength and weakness.  This data will be compiled and analyzed for the purpose of finding common academic strengths/weaknesses for the school as a whole.  
November 3, 2009, Southgate Faculty and Staff will be participating in the Northern Kentucky Cooperative sponsored regional professional development.  

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Shiloh Schweitzer and Bruce Mullins volunteered to work at Crayons to Computers on August 27, 2009.  This service earned each of them a shopping voucher.  Bruce Mullins gave his voucher to Nicole Davis.  Shiloh Schweitzer used her shopping voucher on August 31, 2009 to get supplies for Chelsea Boggs, Kindergarten Teacher.   While shopping, Shiloh retrieved the maximum number of supplies allowable so that the new Kindergarten teacher would have some supplies when she comes on board.  This trip to Crayons to Computers was intended to help supply the two largest classrooms in the school. 
Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, has relayed to me that because of our enrollment growth, he is looking into the possibility of adding some more hours to Shiloh Schweitzer’s schedule at Southgate.  He stresses that this plan is still in its infancy stage, but he is trying to be accommodating to our needs. 

Recognitions

September’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting September 10, 2009.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Student Achievement

District Assessment Coordinator – Kim Simpson, Principal, will be going to Frankfort on August 15, 2009 for NCLB-KCCT Quality Control Review Day to verify current NCLB-KCCT Data before the district release date of September 18, 2009 and the public release date of September 23, 2009.  Mrs. Simpson has also participated in numerous DAC Training WebEx Sessions.  These training sessions are intended to update, review, and familiarize DAC Coordinators with testing procedures and deadlines.
Our 8th Grade Students will be taking the EXPLORE Assessment during the week of September 14, 2009.  

SBDM Council 
At the August 25, 2009 SBDM Council Meeting it was discussed, recommended, and voted on that the additional allocations of a teacher and two instructional assistants be used to hire a second Kindergarten teacher and Kindergarten assistant, as well as an instructional assistant for the third grade class.  In addition, it was recommended that the first and second grade classes be combined into a first/second grade split class.  The split class will be taught by current second grade teacher, Lisa Davis.

Council also discussed, recommended and voted on the additional kindergarten class to be located in the large resource room on the lower level which currently houses a Resource Room and Speech.  The Resource Room will be located in the current FRCYS Room, which will be moved to the room in the balcony.  The Speech teacher will join the Health Center residents (as amended during the Special SBDM Council Meeting dated August 31, 2009.   
Council held a special meeting on September 2, 2009 to discuss, recommend, and vote on the hiring of an Instructional Assistant for third grade.  Ms. Loretta Simmons will officially begin working with Nicole Davis, Third Grade Teacher, on Wednesday, September 9, 2009.

An interview committee, comprised of Kim Simpson, Angie Boyers, Chelsea Boggs, Molly Bowen, and Donna Stinson, interviewed three candidates for the Kindergarten certified position on Wednesday, September 2, 2009 and two additional candidates on Thursday, September 3, 2009.  It is our hope to have someone hired by, or before, September 11, 2009 so that person can begin to form a bond with the students before the class is split on September 14, 2009. 

Community Involvement
Sharyl Iden, School Nurse, received an email from DaNelle Jenkins, Northern Ky Independent District Health Department, stating that the Award of Excellence In School Health pages are now available to view on the Health Department’s website.  The website contains a flattering article and pictures taken at the school.
Southgate’s Girls on the Run and Girls on Track received $1,300.00 each for their participation in implementing evidence-based health promotion.  To receive the funding, programs must focus on physical activity, nutrition, or social and emotional health.  This program is coordinated by Sharyl Iden and Georgia Harris.  The September 3, 2009 issue of The Campbell Community Recorder provided further details about all Campbell County schools that received funding.
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events
ESS Program began September 8, 2009.  Angie Boyers will be the ESS Coordinator for Southgate this school year.  We plan to offer tutoring sessions in literacy, math, science, social studies, arts & humanities.  A detailed schedule of days and times will be developed once all teachers have been identified to support the program.

Southgate News Crew started broadcasting the morning show on Thursday, September 10, 2009.  The members of the 2009-2010 News Crew are hoping to take a field trip to the Channel 5 Newsroom. 
Officer Rowland of the Southgate Police Department began the Responsibility Increases Student Excellence (R.I.S.E) Program for sixth graders on Wednesday, September 2, 2009.  The R.I.S.E. Program is a character building program in which students discuss anger management, stress, and drug & alcohol prevention.  The program is scheduled to take place every Wednesday for the next 13 weeks.
